

MOUNTAIN SHADOWS HOA BOARD MEETING MINUTES—FEBRUARY 20, 2015

[bookmark: _GoBack]CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 12:00 PM at the Management Office of Mountain Shadows, 2000 Golf Club Drive, Palm Springs, CA 92264.
IN ATTENDANCE:  Board Members:  Wanda Elmore, Bill Oakland, Judy Eaton, John Glatz, Celia Hart, Ed Maiuro, Dick Ressler, Bob Stolhand and Office Manager:  JoAnn Williams.  Stone Fetterly was not in attendance.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes of the December 6, 2014 were reviewed and amended as follows:
	Page 3, a) Liens and Foreclosures:  after discussion of lien process in Executive session, this was approval of “lien” not a “pre-lien letter”;	
Page 3, c) Insurance Payments:  correct grammar by deleting “are”.
The minutes were unanimously approved as amended.	
HOMEOWNERS FORUM:  Homeowners in attendance were Bob Smith and Gail Pischak.
Bob presented a proposal for entrance lighting of the palm trees and brought a sample of the 100-light sets he has found on line.  A copy of his proposal is attached to the minutes on file.  Wanda questioned white versus yellow lights and the possibility of LED’s.  Celia questioned the possibility of solar lights.  Bob will try to secure a catalog of available options.  The Board will discuss and take action as New Business.
Bob additionally provided a copy of February’s pool furniture inventory and pool concerns.  The pool hook is broken in pool 1; Judy will call Shawn about this.  Some of the signs are fading; Judy will handle with William.  The small tables are disappearing; Judy will get side tables when they are on sale and keep a supply.  She will have William stencil them for ID.  The hand rail on the spa is rusting at the water level; Judy will talk with Shawn about this.  It was pointed out that the underwater light on pool 3 is not working; Judy will talk with Shawn about this.

Gail let the Board know that the St. Patrick’s Day party held last year in the pavilion will be held again this year on March 17 in the evening until about 9:00PM.  JoAnn advised that the organizer is aware of the process and the $ 200.00 damage deposit and will handle it.  There will be food and libations with an entry fee of $ 5.00.  It is still unknown if there will be live music.  
Gail commended the grounds keepers and the pool folks.  The water is sparkling.  She is concerned with the perennial dog problems: the “spots tragically harmed with circles of shame” on our lawns.  She has two suggestions to possibly help the situation:  1) Many condominium associations have a “basic core standard of living” and pay for any extras.  With this in mind there could be a licensing fee on dogs to offset the additional maintenance costs.  2) We could also create areas in each pod of building as “dog repositories”.  She believes that this is a growing concern and that renters are less concerned about our CCR’s and therefore the issue.  She suggested we could apply a fee to the renter for his/her pet.



COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Treasurer: Due to Stone’s absence we do not have a current financial report.
Landscape:  John has two proposals from Genuine Landscaping:  1) the planter beds at the front of the complex; cost $1,900.00.  This has already been approved and will now be done as weather permits.  2) treatment for nut grass; cost $1,300.00.  This is a semi-annual expense already approved.  We will proceed with another desert scape as it is now in budget and the weather is appropriate.
 Bill shared a photo of raised vegetable beds and proposed we consider them for owners/renters.  After Board discussion it was agreed that we would not consider them at this time.
Security:  Dick has received two new bids for security.  One costs about the same as our current Desert Protection.  He recommends we stay with Desert Protection for now as things seem to be going smoothly.  We have had no incidents lately in large part due to full occupancy of the complex.
Dick also has a bid on a new wireless gate camera-to-computer system.  The cost for four zoom cameras is about $ 600.00.  We would also need a modem at the gate which could push the total cost to about $1,000.00.
Insurance:  Celia had nothing new to report.  The Workers’ Compensation policy is not yet set to renew so we have no anticipated cost.  EPLI coverage is tabled until the next meeting at which time we will address the budget.  Health insurance will be discussed in Executive session.
Pools:  Judy has not been able to inspect the pools but Bob Smith is handling that.  She had requested the concrete be repaired at pool 6.  John said William asked him to be on the lookout for glass table tops as replacements.  None have been found.  It was agreed that it would probably be more economical to replace the entire table as necessary.
Buildings and Architectural:  Ed advised us that he has four painting proposals to do the entire complex.  Three of them appear to be reasonable, about $250,000.  Bill Oakland, John Glatz, and Dick Ressler will join Ed on a subcommittee to review the proposals and work out a contract.  We have two good contracts on file from the previous paint job to use as a basis for a current contract.  We will be allowed to choose the kind of paint.  We are anticipating essentially the same color scheme we currently have.  John told us the complex where he lives is contemplating painting their buildings different colors.  Bob pointed out that the city must agree and that would involve a permitting process. According to Bill, we are about six to eight months out on getting the work repairs done for painting.  We can consider having them prep a single building so the painting could begin.  Every painted surface in the complex will be painted.   As patio covers are the responsibility of individual owners, those owners would be responsible for necessary repairs to them or the cost of those repairs.
Streets:  Bob said we still need to get the street legends repainted but scheduling with William’s responsibilities is difficult right now.  Crack sealing will need to be done in the heat of the summer and will therefore also need to be scheduled with William.



OLD BUSINESS:
a) Security Bids:  The two new bids for security are:
Universal:  $1,651.17 per month;
Securitas:  $2,260.00 per month.
	We currently pay Desert Protection $1,661.00 per month.  JoAnn has successfully worked with both Universal and Securitas in the past.  Universal does offer updated technology in their bid.  It was moved and seconded that Dick tell Desert Protection that we are looking at other companies and ask if they can update their services.  Any contract would need to remain month-to-month.  We will make a decision next meeting based on Dick’s findings.
Regarding the gate camera, JoAnn is awaiting a second bid on a system.  The Board will table further discussion to our next meeting to allow receipt of that bid.
b)  Building Painting Bids:  Previously discussed.
c) Water Pressure Regulators:  Dick talked with William regarding this project while we met.  He anticipates completion by the end of April.  Because of the variety of piping each regulator is different and some take longer to replace.  
d) Action Items Worksheet:  Celia asked the Board if the Action Items Worksheet would be beneficial to use this year.  Everyone agreed and she will prepare one based on this meeting.
NEW BUSINESS:
a)  Liens and Foreclosures:  It was moved, seconded, and agreed to by unanimous vote to authorize a lien on the following:  APN:  681-350-034.  Prior to submission it will be the secretary’s responsibility to verify the address of the owner with our onsite records.
From the assessment/recovery report it is noted that APN’s 681-342-053 and 681-350-020 have been resolved.  APN’s 681-341-053 and 681-350-040 will be discussed in Executive session.
b)  Dog Park:  Bill presented a new proposal to create a dog park off the patio in back of the office.  It would run the length of the back patio and extend to the sidewalk to the east.  The fencing cost for green chain link would be $1,574.00.  Judy advised that Stone had requested that we table this topic to the next Board meeting to allow his input.  The Board agreed.  Celia did advise the Board of her conversation with Lewis Cohen our Farmers insurance agent.  Briefly stated, there could be liability exposure if owners were injured while trying to break up a dog fight.  Although owners could sign a waiver of liability, the HOA does sponsor the park and could be held responsible.
We did discuss the concerns and suggestion Gail Pischak presented with respect to the dogs versus landscape.  The Board agreed that Celia will spearhead putting together a notice regarding the applicable CCR’s with input by and approval of the final product by the Board members.  This notice will be available for posting around the complex by month-end.  JoAnn will purchase several lawn signs that will remind pet owners of their responsibility to “pick up” after their pet. 
c) Putting Green:  An owner/owners have requested we consider an on-premises putting green.  At this time we will not do so due to space and maintenance considerations.  There is a putting green just across the road.
d) Landscape Requests:  We have three new landscape requests.  John will handle these with Genuine Landscaping and report to the Board the recommended handling.  The requests are available as attachments to these minutes.
e) Outside Tree Lighting:  It was moved, seconded and unanimously agreed upon to replace the existing palm tree lights at the entrance with new strings; the entrance means from the street to the intersection of Montecito and Arroyo; the lights will be hung uniformly on the trees.  Old lights will be reused to light the three unlit palms near the fountain.  Bill will handle this project with Bob Smith.  This project is not a priority.
f) Summer Flowers:  It was moved, seconded and unanimously agreed upon to replace flowers with summer flowers with the exception of those within the pool fences.
g) 6000 Montecito parking lot ground cover:  We are awaiting a proposal from Genuine Landscaping for this project.
Miscellaneous Items:
1)  Our recycle bins are overflowing.  JoAnn will see if we can get more on a temporary basis and at what cost.
2) John will talk with Andres of Genuine Landscaping about the water that is spraying onto the streets and sidewalks.  We are currently watering on a twice-a-day cycle; John will talk with Andres about the local information that once per day is sufficient.  John is aware of the incentives offered by Desert Water Agency but is uncertain if they have any application for us; he will invite a representative out to discuss the possibilities with him.
3) Bill advised that some owners/renters are asking about vending machines.  We could have one at no cost to us; any earnings over $100.00 per month would mean 10% to the HOA.  The Board agreed to take no action at this time in light of the lateness of the season.
4) Our next meeting will be at 9:00 AM (instead of noon) April 17, 2015 at the Mountain Shadows office.

The meeting was adjourned to Executive session at 3:19 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Celia Hart, Secretary  
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